Five Routes Project in Warbleton Parish - Making Space for Nature
Few counties in the UK can offer as much history and a greater variety of verges as East Sussex, especially in the High Weald.  Many date back to the Iron Age and mark strategic survival routes for humans and animals.  They are the main refuge for more than 700 species of wildflowers which make up nearly half of all the flora growing in the UK.  This includes 29 of the known 52 species of wild orchid.  There is no legal protection for verges in the UK and many are under threat unless we take a new approach to their management.  Verges include:
· Open meadow fragments backed by sloping banks
· Steep semi shaded banks 
· Hedges of great age
· Ditches, open ponds 
· Fords over streams
· Ancient woodland fragments
· Quarries dug out of steep banks
· Vertical shaded or open banks
Wildlife Corridors:  “A wildlife corridor is a coherent, resilient network of biodiversity which consists of core areas, stepping stones, restoration areas, buffer zones and sustainable areas”. (National Environment White Paper 2019).  They link fragmented habitats and thereby encourage pollinators such as bees and butterflies.
Following a proposal made by Wild About Warbleton and supported by Warbleton Parish Council, East Sussex County Council has recently adopted 5 new routes that will be managed differently so that they can become wildlife corridors within the Parish from 2021 onwards. They are:
1. Chapman’s Town Lane. 
2. Cowbeech Road section from south of Village Green to parish boundary. 
3. Iwood Lane, from corner of White Horse Road to junction with Trolliloes.
4. White Horse Road from Shreik’s Lane to Great Iwood.
5. The Causeway/North road/Redpale to Padgham’s Corner (Dallington Parish Boundary) via Toll Road/Prinkle Lane.
These routes:
· Contain a variety of historic verges. 
· Contain previously established conservation areas.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Provide coherent routes for management purposes by ESCC.
· Join the two villages in Warbleton Parish.
The grass cutting service for these ‘5 Routes’ by ESCC is expected to include:
· One visibility cut undertaken around May/June
· One 1 metre swathe with visibility cuts in the Autumn
Under this scheme, rural verges will not be cut, except for visibility and road safety site lines, at a time when flowering is often at its peak and is the most beneficial time for pollinators. Flowering plants would then be able to complete their lifecycles and set seed, providing further biodiversity benefits. Safety issues will remain a priority, with any visibility or access issues being picked up and rectified through the usual process. You can report a problem as per normal via the East Sussex County Council website or contact centre.  https://www.eastsussexhighways.com
